MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK
1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052

Date: May 17, 2012

Kind of Meeting:  Special Meeting 


Place:  Town Hall

Board Members Present:
Nancy Ridgeway
Others Present:





Kevin Halsey

Tammy Miller





Cheryl Yerdon

Roy Narish







Ruth Scheppard









Nola J. Gove (left @8:30pm)

CALL TO ORDER:

Town Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  The first topic of discussion was library building issues including the failure of the lift, water leaks and damage, and whether any of the damage is covered by insurance.  The next library meeting is June 5th at 6 pm.  

RESOLUTION 53-12

On motion by Cheryl Yerdon, seconded by Ruth Scheppard, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey



0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek accepts the agreement with Sandy Pond Channel Maintenance Association, Inc.

Councilman Yerdon gave an update on the status of the dredging of the channel.

RESOLUTION 54-12

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Cheryl Yerdon, the following resolution was

ADOPTED - 
5 Ayes

Ridgeway, Yerdon, Scheppard, Gove, Halsey



0 No

Resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Sandy Creek will work with Barton & Loguidice, P. C. and not RCAP Solutions for funding of the proposed water district #2 project.

Tuesday, May 29th is the deadline to file the petition to form Water District #2.  Water District #1 and the formation of a water advisory committee were discussed. 

Town wide garbage collection was discussed.  There are several factors that make it unfeasible at this time.  However, special collection days for specific items, such as brush or scrap metal may be a good idea.

On motion by Ruth Scheppard, seconded by Kevin Halsey and carried unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Tammy L. Miller, RMC, Town Clerk
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